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Welcome to our first Family Church event at 10am at St Swithun’s Church, Sandford. Thank you to all the children who will be taking part and a special welcome to Laura Armstrong, licensed lay minister, living in Kennerleigh.
PCC Meeting – Wednesday 5th May at 7.30pm
We are delighted to have our first face to face PCC meeting for a long time in the Under Gallery at St Swithun’s Church. However we urgently need a PCC secretary, someone willing to take the minutes and send out the agenda for our meetings which occur about six times a year. Please think whether you could take this on, even on a temporary basis. 
Cobbles – Can You Help?
For us to progress with making the entrance from Fannys Lane to the church safer, we need to clear away the years of encroachment of grass and weeds on the present cobbles so that the original path is revealed. Then the advisory powers can determine how best to create a new, safe pathway. If you have a couple of hours, particularly on a Tuesday morning, please join us. Something to kneel on and a scraping tool like a pointed trowel would help but is not essential.
Thy Kingdom Come – 13th to 23rd May
In recent years, during the ten days between Ascencion (when we remember Jesus returning to Heaven) and Pentecost (when we remember the coming of the Holy Spirit) we have been encouraged to pray more. One initiative is that we each pray4five. Ask yourself ‘who do I know who is precious to God – but doesn’t know that yet?’ It may be your next door neighbour, it may be a world leader. Then pray for five such people during those ten days, that they know how God values and loves them and choose to turn to him.
Thy Kingdom Come - 13th to 23rd May
Another initiative in churches and dioceses around the world is to share praying through those ten days for your community, nation and world (that’s 240 hours of non-stop prayer!). Last year this was mostly done via Zoom and St Swithun’s Church booked 2 one hour Zoom slots in Exeter Diocese TKC virtual prayer room. Please let me (Jean) know if you would like to join in this year or talk to me if you want to know what it involves.
Soft Plastics – Helping the Environment
Thank you for the way you are supporting this. I continue to take bags of soft plastic placed in the black plastic bin by the old vestry door to Tesco. If it’s easier I can collect it from your home, just let me know (777448). Soft plastics includes : bread bags, cling film, crisp packets, wrappers of multipacks, salad bags, fruit and veg packaging. It also includes pet food pouches and baby food pouches but please ensure they are rinsed out and clean.
Crediton Foodbank – Thank You for Your Continued Support
The Foodbank boxes are in the church porch for anyone wishing to donate. The items really needed right now are: toilet rolls, fruit juice and squash.  If you want to make a cash donation, which goes towards buying fresh produce to supplement the food parcels the details are: Crediton Foodbank, sort code 40/20/30 and a/c no. 12600641.
In Your Prayers
· Pray for families coming to our first Family Church that this event becomes an important part of their family’s faith journey. Pray that despite the restictions of Covid 19 in the church setting, things go smoothly and everyone feels enagaged.
· Pray for the great nation of India as it is overwhelmed by the spead of the pandemic. Pray for medical teams and medical facilities and for each person with covid 19. Pray too for leaders who have to make difficult decisions.
· Remember to pray for yourself. Take time to step away from your daily routine and rush and use one of the meditation methods that Paul showed us while he was here that help us simply focus on Jesus. One was to use the phrase ‘Lord Jesus Christ, have mercy on me’ and slowly repeat it over and over.
Sunday’s Readings: Acts 8:26-40; Psalm 22:25-31; 1 John 4:7-21 and John 15:1-8
In the gospel reading and on Sunday at Family Church we will be thinking of Jesus likening himself to a vine and reminding us we are the branches who need to stay connected to him to bear fruit. Think then, does belonging to the true vine mean that we have to sacrifice our independence?
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Clergy - Revd  Matthew Tregenza  tel:01363 894038     
Churchwardens - Linda Bennet-Smith mob: 07940 566360. Chris Tucker tel: 01363 772823
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